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Principle Three: Faith 

 

     A belief in, and reliance upon, a God of our 

understanding is vitally necessary for our continual sobriety. 

Some people come with a conception of God already, some 

come in being moldable and teachable, and others of us 

come in resistant to any notion of spirituality.  

     However, faith is an action. And actions can be practiced 

and improved upon. Any time I drive my car, I have faith that 

the other drivers will also obey the rules of the road. Any 

time I put money into my savings, I have faith that it will be 

there when I need it. And when I attend AA meetings, work 

with a sponsor, and take suggestions that make no sense, I 

am practicing the faith that a new way of life is possible. 

     If you have a great relationship with your higher power, 

excellent! If you don’t, excellent! If you’re unsure of what’s 

going on, you’re in the right place. 

PRINT VERSION $2.00 
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Interview With a Birthday 

 

 

What made you come to your first A.A. meeting? 

 Desperation. When I was 23 I was messing up bad and my parents knew about it. They 

convinced me to see a psychiatrist and I was diagnosed with schizoaffective disorder. After the 

diagnosis, they referred me to A.A. I went for six months and then went back out. 

What made you stay? 

 I knew I couldn’t sustain this charade. I could see where my life was heading, and I didn’t want 

to go there. Jails, institutions, death, and all that jazz. I felt lost and confused, and the drinking didn’t 

help those feelings anymore. 

What was the most important thing you did in your first year? 

 I showed up to meetings daily. I do that today, too. Since I had that desperation, I actively 

listened in those meetings and took suggestions that changed my perspective. 

What was the most important thing you did in the last year? 

 I solidified my relationships with other A.A. members. I got closer to my higher power and 

gained a sense of clarity that I’ve never had before. Before, it was just me, isolated, couldn’t rely on 

anyone else. Today, I rely on others in a spiritual sense. It’s not brainwashing, just observable truths 

about human relationships. 

What’s one thing you would like to stress to the newcomer? 

 Don’t isolate, go to lots of meetings. Find a sponsor and keep in close contact with your fellow 

A.A. members. The absolute worst thing you can do is try it alone. 

- Mark  
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The Third Step 

I struggled with Step Three when I started. The 12x12 tells us Step Three requires action, but I 

couldn’t get past reading the words “made a decision”, and understanding how exactly that involves 

action. I had made decisions thousands of times, but never do I follow through with all of them. So how 

was this decision going to be different? 

I came into the program, broken, hopeless, and terrified, on the edge of insanity. It was easy 

admitting I was an alcoholic (Step One). I had known for years, if not decades. And I had no problem 

believing in a Higher Power (Step Two), because I was desperate for any sense of relief from this 

“obsession with the drink.” I was excited for the journey I was taking and immediately started seeing 

benefits from quitting drinking. I was enlightened and intrigued by this “phenomenon of craving,” and to 

find fellowship with others suffering the same fate and couldn’t wait to learn more. 

But just how exactly was making a decision to turn my will over to God supposed to work? If it 

involves action, what was it? 

As I read further into Step Three in the 12x12, more things were revealed. The more I prayed, 

the more confidence I seemed to have that I was starting to see something change in my life and gave 

credit for this change to my Higher Power. I started having gratitude towards the things I take for 

granted. Although I couldn’t see clearly what I was supposed to do, I was getting better at learning 

what not to do. When it came time to start making decisions on things, I was more decisive and less 

uncertain. My conscious contact with God was growing stronger. But I was still stumped trying to find 

what action I was supposed to take. 

And then I got to p. 40: “When he acquires willingness, he is the 

only one who can make the decision to exert himself.” It instantly made 

sense to me. That’s how it’s done. That’s how this works. I must be the one 

to exert myself and be willing to do so. That’s why everyone says you have 

to want it, because it’s our will that drives everything we do. 

Further down p. 40, I read, “Our whole trouble had been the misuse 

of willpower.” How many opportunities had I missed, mistakes had I made, 

time had I squandered, all because I wasn’t willing? Willing to practice; 

willing to give; willing to take; willing to leave; willing to stay. I had to agree 

that my will was in fact my hindrance. 

The first step helped me diagnose my problem. The Second Step 

offers the solution. But the Third Step explains clearly that it is up to me to 

take the medicine. Only I can swallow this pill to get better. Someone else 

can’t do it for me. If God’s will is the medicine, I have to align my will with 

His. For me, this was the answer. 

- Rachel W. 
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The Third Tradition 

I came to A.A. at the tender age of 19. I stayed when I was 24. I came in with outside issues 

and preconceived notions. I heard a thousand and one new ideas every meeting. I could relate, but I 

wasn’t sure I was in the right place. I’ve always suffered from a case of terminal uniqueness.  

I was resistant to belonging. In the words of Groucho Marx “I have no desire to belong to a club 

that would accept me as its member.” I was 24 for God’s sake! A lifetime membership to Alcoholics 

Anonymous was not exactly my senior superlative. Thankfully, I had been gifted desperation and thus, 

kept coming around.  

 An old-timer grabbed me after a meeting. I told him I wasn’t quite sure if I belonged here or not. 

He asked me if I had a desire to stop drinking. I said that I did. He told me “Welcome to the club. I’ll 

see you tomorrow.” So, I came back the next day. I would like to say that was a burning bush moment 

and from then on, I committed myself whole-heartedly to sobriety and I haven’t had a drop of alcohol 

since then. I would like to say that, but then I would be a liar. However, that conversation ignited the 

fire of desire, and I kept coming back until the day I stayed. 

 Millions of people walk into an A.A. meeting every day. If you think you have a problem with 

alcohol and don’t know what to do, welcome. If you’re a self-described alcoholic and know you’re 

through drinking, welcome. If you’re lost and confused and somebody told you you should check out 

A.A., welcome. I reach my hand out to you just like that old-timer did for me. As a consequence of the 

desire to stop drinking, we are able to tap into a fellowship and program that is much greater than the 

sum of its parts. 

- Jack S.  
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7th Tradi�on: $93 

New reps: 6 

Intergroup Mee�ng Minutes 

February 12, 2024 

Join online mee�ng: 
htps://zoom.us/j/95812571807?pwd=Z3hLaW5NK2Z4ZVVITDBrMU5OeThtQT09 

Mee�ng ID: 958 1257 1807 Passcode: 710AA 

A mo�on was made to approve minutes. Mo�on passed a�er being seconded. 

Central Office Manager: Judy P. 
We have an opening for the office hotline on Monday mornings from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm every week. We 

have an opening on the hotline on Friday mornings 8:00 am to 12:00 pm due to a leave of absence for at least 
another month. If you are available, please call me and let me know. You can reach me on Monday through Friday 
from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm at 702-598-1888.  

There is a February Silver Streak newsleter out now. If you did not receive it and you know your email 
address is on the list, please check your spam folder. If you want to submit ar�cles, flyers, or stories, you can send 
them to the editor, Jack S. at slvrstrklv@gmail.com. Jack prefers that all items be submited to him by the 20th of 
each month.  

The 2022 Survey Pamphlet P-48 for 25₵ each is now at Central Office.  
Richard P., the Chair for Men’s Night Out, is unable to be here tonight. Flyers for this event are in the back of 

the room, Richard asked that everyone grab flyers and take them to your home groups and get the word out on 
this event.  

Todd M. was our Outreach Chair, he cannot fulfill that duty. We will combine the Outreach Commitee with 
Unity. If you are interested in a service commitment, I do have a descrip�on of what the Outreach Commitee 
does.  

Board of Directors Treasurer: Mike S. 
I hope everyone received a copy of the 2024 Budget; it was approved and passed by the Board of Directors. 

Last year we had a $30,000 deficit which was a combina�on of contribu�ons going down and expenses going up, 
so we are trying to stem that �de. As you can see, we have looked at our contribu�ons and came up with a 
conserva�ve figure on what our income and expenses are going to be. Some expenses are what they are, rent is 
rent, salaries are salaries. I think we have done what we can to improve our expenditures. Currently we show a 
$4,000 loss for this year as opposed to a $30,000 loss last year. However, what we did not include in our income 
are the three fundraisers we have this year: Gra�tude Ball, Men’s Night Out and Founder’s Day. Historically these 
events have made money. Last year they contributed $6,000 to the budget. We did not include that in the budget 
so if that trend con�nues this year, we will have a posi�ve figure. Judy, our Office Manager, is well on board with 
some of the lean trims to the budget that were necessary to make. Our mission here is to carry the message and 
if our doors are locked how are we going to do that? Finally, we did have a huge expense last year that we do not 
an�cipate having this year which is the new updated Hybrid equipment. 

Co-Chair of Hotline / 12-Step Volunteers: Todd M. – Report given by Hotline Chair Saul for Todd M.  
Hi, my name is Saul, I am doing the 12-Step Report for Todd. He said everything is going smoothly, we have 

50-60 men’s numbers, not sure about the women’s numbers. Todd is working on ge�ng more women to do 
outreach and is trying to get women’s numbers up on the 12-Step List.  

https://zoom.us/j/95812571807?pwd=Z3hLaW5NK2Z4ZVVITDBrMU5OeThtQT09
mailto:lvrstrklv@gmail.com
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Accessibility and Mee�ngs-to-Go Chair: Joan R. 
Hi, my name is Joan. I am an alcoholic and the chairperson of the Accessibili�es Commitee. Mee�ngs to Go 

is our mee�ng service to bring AA mee�ngs to members in nursing homes, group homes, and rehab hospitals. If 
you'd like to join our volunteers or know someone needing this service, please contact Joan R. 
at joanrservice@gmail.com. 

Remote Communi�es also fall under the responsibility of our commitee. The General Service Office defines 
Remote Communi�es as anyone who has difficulty accessing AA mee�ngs due to differences in geography, 
language, and culture. Our Spanish-speaking AA members in District 21 belong to what is called a linguis�c 
remote district, and we are working hard to bring our English and Spanish-speaking commitees and service 
groups closer together.  

To this end, we are planning on holding a series of technology workshops for Spanish-speaking GSRs, 
Intergroup Reps, Commitee Chairs, Liaisons, etc., so they can set up email accounts and learn how to use online 
mee�ng applica�ons. We will present further details as we solidify plans, but in the mean�me, if you are tech-

savvy and willing to help us get fellow AAs connected, please contact Diana M. at dimar2es@gmail.com or Joan. 
My co-chair, Diana M, has been indispensable in developing rela�onships with District 21 and the Hispanic 

Intergroup and I am so grateful for her many talents and her willingness to serve our community.  
If you are interested in par�cipa�ng on the Accessibili�es Commitee, please come to our next mee�ng 

which will be held on Monday, February 26, 2024, at 7 pm online.  
The mee�ng ID: 833 0643 2783; password: handofaa. 

Joan Robinson (she/they) Area 42 Southern Accessibili�es Chair, joanrservice@gmail.com 702-281-2652 

Archivist: Ronnie D.  
Hello everyone, my name is Ronnie Dillion, and I am an Alcoholic. My sobriety date is December 10th, 1999. I 

am currently serving as the Area 42/ SAGSC Archivist in the last year of a 4-year term. 
Archives has successfully funded and paid for a $1,700 fireproof safe from Office Max and it will be delivered 

this March 11th to Central Office. This safe will protect and preserve the most important documents and media 
we possess in our Archives, including Area 42 Delegate’s binders and other important items. Archives will meet 
this Saturday February 17th at 9 to 11 AM at Central Office should you wish to atend. This concludes my report. 
Thank you. 

Board of Directors Chair: David G. 
The Intergroup Board of Directors met on January 22, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. The three new Board Members and 

exis�ng Board Members were present. I welcomed all the new Board Members and thanked them for their 
service. We are all looking forward to having a great year serving our A.A. community.  

Coopera�on with the Professional Community / CPC Chair: Chris H. 
C.P.C.'s ac�vi�es during January 2024 are as follows: 

• C.P.C. conducted a presenta�on to PACT Coali�on (PACT = Preven�on, Advocacy, Choices, 
Teamwork). I summarized the historical rela�onship A.A. has with Professionals from a variety of 
disciplines and I stressed the need to grow that rela�onship. I reviewed with them A.A.'s various 
resources and explained how they may be helpful. I updated them on the results of A.A.'s 2022 
Membership Survey and how the impact from Professionals has declined during the previous eight 
years. I issued a Call to Ac�on, to unite in the efforts to combat alcoholism. The outcome of the 
presenta�on was outreach to me by NAMI (Na�onal Alliance On Mental Illness) and, Mental Health 
Spectrum (a resource for psychological wellness). More to come! 

• C.P.C. conducted another presenta�on to soldiers with the Nevada Army Na�onal Guard. It was 
a great success and the Guard asked us to be prepared to conduct another one here in the Vegas area in 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmailto%3Ajoanrservice%40gmail.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7C1fbc68dd879c4631043608dc29d54204%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638431243113438144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Or5qdXQN2VgKh7RfnRKeWyDnbZbwdaaR4dfKwmoY7uo%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmailto%3Adimar2es%40gmail.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7C1fbc68dd879c4631043608dc29d54204%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638431243113446298%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eEb1wrwGss%2B%2BmxmkwoxsYW3urWi5XdVxHcLMUVv1HiQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:joanrservice@gmail.com
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the Spring and to conduct one in the Reno area in March! I've coordinated with our C.P.C. colleague, 
Terri M, in Tahoe/Truckee for this event! Terri finalized arrangements with the Guard's Preven�on 
Coordinator up north! This is very exci�ng for A.A. and for the Nevada Army Na�onal Guard! More to 
come! 

• C.P.C. in conjunc�on with District 17 reached out to the Nye Communi�es Coali�on and asked to 
par�cipate in their monthly mee�ng. We are warmly welcomed! We will atend our first mee�ng on 
Wednesday February 21, 2024. The goal is to provide visibility to the great resources A.A. has available. 
More to come! 

• C.P.C. is also working with District 19 and will meet with members of the Ely community this 
summer. 

• C.P.C. will atend District 1's monthly mee�ng in the next couple of months. 
• C.P.C. is finalizing arrangements for the upcoming Round Table Forum: Obstacles to Sobriety! 

The registra�on numbers are growing - by far more people atending this year than we had last year! 
Out-of-state interest is very strong! Thank goodness for hybrid conferencing! I can't urge all of you 
strongly enough to register and par�cipate in this event! It's vital that A.A.'s voice is heard by those 
outside of the fellowship! Please share the flyer and announce the event at all your mee�ngs - please 
encourage everyone to register and atend! March 14, 2024, 9 am - noon, at Central Office. Zoom login 
informa�on on the atached flyer. 

I personally want to thank everyone who responded to the Request for Volunteers that circulated via a 
Google Form! Eight people stepped up to the plate and we are very grateful! 

Please join the monthly combined mee�ng for the PI and CPC commitees. We meet virtually via Zoom, 2nd 
Monday of each month, from 4:30 pm - 5:30 pm. immediately before the monthly Intergroup mee�ng. Online 

info is as follows: 
Join SAREA42 PI/CPC Online Mee�ng 

htps://us06web.zoom.us/j/86974614930?pwd=amNoUFdFR1NFaW9LYytUU3g5aTMrZz09 

Mee�ng ID: 869 7461 4930 Passcode: Serenity 

Feel free to contact me for more informa�on or just to let us know how you feel about the work C.P.C. is 
doing! 
Yours in service, Chris H. sarea42.pi.cpc@gmail.com 

Founder's Day Chair: John H.  
The next Founder’s Day Commitee Mee�ng will be on 2/25/24 at 4:00 p.m. 

General Service/Intergroup Liaison: Amanda V.- No report 

Grapevine Commitee Chair: Heather L. 
**Grapevine kicked off 2024 by carrying the Grapevine message at a combined District Workshop (5B, 15, 

21) on the 27th! The Tradi�ons-themed workshop at T.I.E. Club allowed Grapevine to highlight: Tradi�ons 
Checklist, "Our 12-Tradi�ons" book, and a few other books and informa�on. 

**I atended the first Grapevine Area Chair Workshop of 2024 on January 18th. There was some interes�ng 
informa�on, including: Currently, there are 10,840 GV Reps and 95 Area Chairs / Alt Chairs. How cool is that? 

**I met with DCM, Anne, from District 19 (Ely) via zoom on the 19th to discuss doing the Grapevine Wri�ng 
Workshop again this year! Yay! Great place to go to escape the heat! 

**I sent an email encouraging LVYPAA to submit their stories! Grapevine is currently looking for young 
people's stories to be submited by March 15th. This was well received. 

Other GV Calendar Items 

• Complete the Grapevine Inventory for books and material. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86974614930?pwd=amNoUFdFR1NFaW9LYytUU3g5aTMrZz09
mailto:sarea42.pi.cpc@gmail.com
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• 2/29-3/03 - PRAASA - in San Francisco - Heather will atend 

• 3/14 - CPC Round Table at Central Office 9am-Noon (support appreciated) 
• 04/05-04/07 - Area 42 Assembly in Tonopah (NAGSC Grapevine will be se�ng up) 
• June 22nd, 2-4pm - 80th Birthday Celebra�on for Grapevine!!!
������ 

Please join us at our next mee�ng! 

Mee�ng ID: 856 8901 3390 (passcode: 009776) 

Gra�tude Ball Chair: Roxanne N. 
The Gra�tude Ball Commitee will be star�ng our mee�ngs in April, the first Monday of every month at 6:00 

p.m. here at Central Office. I will be passing out flyers next month, so if anyone is interested in suppor�ng or 
joining the Gra�tude Ball Commitee, please see me a�er the mee�ng. You can also reach me at (702) 528-9552.  

Hispanic Central Office Manager: Jose B.  
Interpreted by Diana – At this �me Jose is visi�ng and ge�ng a feel of the room. This is his first �me here. 

He will send a representa�ve from the Hispanic Central Office soon.  

Hospitals & Ins�tu�ons Chair: Yvonne S.  
The Las Vegas H&I Orienta�on is held at Central Office in the main room before the H&I monthly 

business mee�ng from 5:30pm - 5:50pm (20 mins.) for all new members and panel leaders led by a volunteer. 
The monthly business mee�ngs are held on the 3rd Tuesday (OF EVERY MONTH.) Our next mee�ng is 

Tuesday February 20th at 6pm at Central Office. 
I will bring our H&I flyers and Pink Can Contribu�on Labels. 
We can always use help with Jail and Ins�tu�on panels. 
Respec�ully submited, Yvonne Stubbs 

Hotline Chair: Saul A.  
We had a commitee mee�ng last week and reviewed procedural items. The Hotline is running well.  
We are pu�ng together a Hotline Apprecia�on Event, possibly in late spring at a park. If you would like to be 

involved in planning this event, please let me know, we would be happy to have the help.  
 We do have 1-2 Transfer Phone posi�ons available. Our goal is to have 13 volunteers, we have 10 right now. 

This commitment will be for two weeks, once every six months. We are in need of back-up volunteers for the 
Hotline as well. If you are interested or know anyone who is interested and has at least six months of sobriety, 
please send them my way. My telephone number is: 702-845-8830 or email me at 
centralofficehotline@gmail.com. I have sign-up sheets that I can email you to give to your groups. If you get 
anyone to sign up just send the sheet back to me and I will reach out to them.  

Las Vegas Round-Up Chair: Emmie M. - No report 

Las Vegas Young People of Alcoholics Anonymous (LVYPAA) Chair: Sue M. - No report  

Men's Night Out Chair: Richard P. (Report given by Judy) 

Outreach Commitee / Unity Outreach - Open Chair posi�on 

Public Informa�on Chair: By Jason W. for Deborah B. 
I have reached out to all our DCMs through email or text message, reques�ng an invita�on to their District 

Mee�ng. The response has been posi�ve so far, and I have mee�ngs scheduled with D7, D5b, D21, and D1. My 
aim is to ini�ate a conversa�on and exchange informa�on about the role of the Public Informa�on Commitee. It 
is important to note that this is for my own learning purposes, so I can beter understand how P.I. can be helpful 
and what strategies are currently effec�ve in each District.  

mailto:centralofficehotline@gmail.com
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I am currently working on finalizing the tri-fold document for our local commitee, which covers P.I. and 
C.P.C. topics. I am working closely with the P.I. / C.P.C. Working Group. We meet every second Saturday of the 
month at 9:00 AM. The mee�ng is open to everyone, so please feel free to join us. The Online Mee�ng ID is 878 
0311 3474, and the password is 411. 

I have a lot of travel plans scheduled throughout the year. Be it in-person or online mee�ngs, I will do my 
best to atend all scheduled mee�ngs and events. To keep myself organized, I have created a spreadsheet of the 
2024 P.I. projects, a deck presenta�on, and a short script that I can use whenever required.  

If you have any ques�ons, please feel free to call, text, or email me at debben91@gmail.com. 
That's all for my report this February. Thank you for allowing me to be of service. 

Deb B. / 562.619.7460 

Silver Streak (SLVRSTRK) Editor: Jack S. 
Judy provided update for Silver Streak on behalf of Jack S. – see Judy’s remarks above. 

Transla�on & Interpreta�on: No report  

Old Business: None 

New Business: None  

Intergroup adjourned at 6:42 p.m. 
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Zelle makes it easier to send your Personal 
or Group Contribu�ons to 
LVAA@LVCentralOffice.org 

mailto:LVAA@LVCentralOffice.org
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